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FORWARDING SERVICE REQUESTED 

 

Dear Rumple Family, 

 

As I write, I am enjoying another beautiful summer morning in Blowing Rock. (Please remind me, in 

mid-February, that summer is coming and is the most glorious time to live in the High Country.)  I 

also love this time of the year at Rumple because the pews are filled with friends and guests from so 

many different places.  It is so joyful to worship in the summer months and reconnect with brothers 

and sisters in Christ who return to us each year. 

Summer seems to have flown by and one of the great gifts of our summer at Rumple has been the 

ministry of our intern, Camille Loomis.  Camille has been such a blessing for us with her worship 

leading, her pastoral care, her teaching, her mission participation, and more.  We will offer Camille 

our blessings for her final year at Duke Divinity School and thank her for her ministry among us 

during 11:00 worship on August 4. If you are here, I hope you will join me in thanking her. 

I remain really excited about the continuing work of Rumple’s Visioning Process. Begun in spring 

2018, this process continues with energy and enthusiasm!  We are entering the final phase this 

summer- the Implementation Phase! At their June meeting, the Session adopted the Vision Plan 

presented to them by the Vision Team. This includes “big ideas” for ministry in the four 

“cornerstone” areas: Worship, Mission, Education, and Community. Jim Crowell and Maurice 

Ewing have agreed to work with me on leading an Implementation Team which the Session will ap-

point at their August meeting. This group will be responsible for coming up with a plan to imple-

ment the exciting mission and ministry opportunities presented in the Vision Plan. I am grateful for 

the 75+ folks who have been a part of this process already- at one stage or another.  I hope that 

many of you will agree to be a part of the Implementation Plan- a strategic plan for ministry for the 

next 2-3 years.   A copy of the Vision Plan, adopted by the Session, will be available on the church 

website- on one of the tabs on the home page- by August 1.  I hope you will take some time to read 

it and, when asked, join in a part of the implementation! 

I look forward to this month of August at Rumple and a special blue grass service on “Grandfather 

Home Sunday,” August 11, a blessing of the backpacks on  August 18, and a celebration of how 

Rumple continues to “make and impact” on August 25. 

 

Every Blessing. 

Kathy 

 

Rumple  Memor i a l  P resbyte r i an  Church  

SLATE and STONE 

August 2019 

Called to Worship Empowered to Serve       
A Missional Church                                          

Inspiring Disciples, Creating Community 

We have many modes of communication here at Rumple. Every week, we have "This Week at Rumple" on our 

Facebook page providing a schedule for the week. On Fridays, our eNews is emailed for upcoming information. 

To stay up-to-date on upcoming events, please check our website and Facebook page.  
  

www.rumplechurch.org  

 

www.facebook.com/rumplememorialpresbyterianchurch/ 

http://www.rumplechurch.org
http://www.facebook.com/rumplememorialpresbyterianchurch/


 

Annual Visiting Scholar event in  September !  
 
Rumple is pleased to host Dr. Norman Wirzba, Sept. 14 – 16th !   A professor at Duke  
Divinity School, Dr. Wirzba has focused on the theology of Creation, and how practic-
ing Sabbath rest is better understood as the climax of Creation.  Many refer to Wir-
zba’s works as commentaries on “environmental stewardship” or “creation care”.  

Dr. Wirzba’s theme will be “Sabbath and Sustenance:  Living Faithfully in God’s 
World.” Join us to hear his lectures and sermon which will address questions such as, “How do we 
keep the Sabbath ?” and “How does our food matter in God’s Creation ?” 

Some of Dr. Wirzba’s books include:  The Gift of Creation (2009), Living the Sabbath (2006), Making 
Peace with the Land (2012), Food and Faith (2011), and The Paradise of God (2003).  Many of these 
books will be available for checkout in the Rumple Church Library starting in August. 

In preparation for our Scholar weekend  Dr. Davis Hankins, Assistant Professor of Religious Studies at 
ASU and Rumple member, will lead three Sunday School sessions before Dr. Wirzba arrives, at 9:45 
a.m. on August 11th, 18th, and 25th, in the upstairs classroom of the Education Building.   

On September 15th Dr. Wirzba will offer a Q & A session during the Sunday school hour, at 9:30 a.m. 
He will preach at our 11 AM service.  A lecture/discussion will then be held that afternoon at 5:00, and 
another on Monday morning, September 16th starting at 9:30 AM.  All lectures will be held in the Fel-
lowship Hall. Childcare will be provided.   

Raised on a farm in western Canada, Wirzba studied theology at Yale Divinity 
School, and philosophy at Loyola University in Chicago.  He is the father of four 
children and is married to Gretchen Ziegenhals. 

 

 

 Christian Education at Rumple 

Youth Ministry 

Around Rumple 

 

During our special Epiphany worship service, each worshipper re-
ceived a star word. Each of us was asked to keep our star word and 
to reflect on the message or invitation that God was giving to us 

through it. We would love to hear more stories of how God has spo-
ken to you through prayer and reflection on your star word this 

year. Please email any stories or experiences to Kathy,                
pastor@rumplechurch.org  
 

 GRANDFATHER HOME SUNDAY 

Sunday, August 11 is Rumple’s 101st annual- Grandfather Home  
Sunday  During the 11:00 worship service that morning we will 
welcome a group of local blue grass musicians for a special blue 

grass worship service. This group is coordinated by Rumple’s own 
Bruce Hill and Lance Perry. Rumple will also welcome staff mem-
bers from Grandfather Home at both worship services. The staff 

will share updates about the ministry. And, Rumple will receive a 
special offering for Grandfather Home as Rumple has each year 

since Rev. Tufts first challenged Rumple to do so in 1918!. Come 
celebrate Rumple’s longest running mission and join in the sup-
port of vulnerable children in our state.  

The Puerto Rico Mission team will present stories and images from their week long mission trip with 
Presbyterian Disaster Assistance and the First Presbyterian Church of Anasco on Sunday, August 4 at  
9:45 in the Fellowship Hall.  Come hear about their amazing trip.   

 

On Sunday, August 18, during 11:00 worship,  Rumple will offering a 

“blessing of the backpacks.”  All children and youth in preschool through 

high school are encouraged to bring their backpacks to worship.  The con-

gregation will offer a special prayer for the children and youth and present 

them with a special gift to put on their backpack to remind them that the                                                    

church family will be praying for them throughout the school year.  

Choral Scholars Fundraising: As of June 23 we haven't received our $7500 goal.  Thanks to 

all of those that have donated!  If you haven't given yet, please consider supporting the music 

program at Rumple!  

 

MONTREAT     PICTURES PUERTO RICO MISSION TEAM PHOTOS 

mailto:pastor@rumplechurch.org


Presbyterian Women 
Circle News and Meetings 

Moderator Linda Mauldin 295-3327 

All women who are church members, 
visitors and friends are invited to join 
other women at our circle meetings 
and mission experiences throughout 
the year.  Specific information about 
when and where the circles meet is 
detailed below, on the website and a 
flyer in the information tray in the 
lobby. A directory of women attend-
ing Rumple is in a pink booklet also 
in the tray.See more information in 
the article ‘Around Rumple’. We look 
forward to having ‘girl time’ together 
as we continue to live a loving and 
compassionate life with God’s grace.  
 
Circle I—meets the first Monday of 
the month August through May at 
6:00 in the Rumple House. 
Teresa Lentz (295-3276 or 
lentzt@gmail.com) 
 
Circle II meets the second Monday 
of each month at 2pm in the home of 
Mary Lentz (295-7289 or 
marylentz41@gmail.com) 
 
Circle III meets the third Monday 
each month May through October at 
10:00 in the Rumple House. 
Jean Baskin (295-0901) or ge-
nieb37@yahoo.com) 
 
Circle IV meets the second Monday 
of the month April through 
December at 1:00 in the Rumple 
House.  
Betty Womack (919-687-6483 or 
Betty2701@hotmail.com)  
 
Circle V meets the first Wednesday 
of the month April through Decem-
ber at 9:30 in the Rumple House.   
Kathy Earley (263-0255 or kathyear-
ley50@gmail.com) 

 
Sunday school for youth continues each Sunday.  Sunday evening Youth Fellowship (6th– 12th grade) 

will be begin again once school starts.  Watch your email for details.   

Music and Mission camp was a huge success at Rumple!  Thank you to Lou Moore who served 

as the director and coordinator and to the team of volunteers who helped make the week a 
fantastic experience for the children!!! 

 

The annual Rumple Picnic on the Lawn is after worship on 

Sunday August 11, Grandfather Homer Sunday.  This will be 

catered by Come Back Shack again this year with a vegetarian-

option.  Look for the sign up sheets in the fellowship pads or 

email Jessica.   

 

Celebration of over 1200 composition books collected 

for the Watauga County Back2School Drive! Thank you to eve-

ryone who contributed to this effort.  

Around Rumple Children’s Ministry  

Wednesday afternoon programming for children will begin shortly after school starts.  Watch 
your email, the bulletin, and enews for details!!! 

The youth and adults who participated in summer mission trips and retreats are thankful for all the 

support they received from the Rumple family!!  Thank you for making all these experiences 

possible for our youth! 

 
Grateful Rumple is Making an Impact in the name of Jesus 
Christ! Early in the summer, worshippers received a detailed 
document celebrating the faithful stewardship of all the pledges 
and offerings shared with Rumple in 2019.  Throughout the 
summer missions and ministries have been highlighted to cele-
brate the myriad of ways that Rumple is “making an impact.” 
This celebration will continue throughout the month of August 
as we begin to look ahead to 2020 and how Rumple can contin-
ue to make an impact through our expanded mission and min-
istry in Blowing Rock, the High Country, and beyond! 

Rumple’s first ever “Music & Mission Camp” took place June 22-25 with 14 energetic and en-
thusiastic youngsters and a host of willing Middle School and adult volunteers.  After being 
greeted each morning by Sue Meacham, the day began with Energizers and music choreo-
graphed by Riley and Laurel Kiker. The Godly Play Bible story of the day told by storytellers 
Stephanie Hankins, Camille Loomis, Kathy Beach, and Shirley Harris followed.  The children 
then responded to the story with craft activities led by Ann Rhyne, Linda Liesegang, and Bon-
nie Ewing.  Cristy  McKinney and Will Kirkland planned and supervised daily recreational ac-
tivities, and Lou Moore engaged the children with science explorations where they discovered 
that, like with God, nothing is impossible! Lynn Henderson and Don Bolick guided the chil-
dren through mission activities where they learned about the Blowing Rock Cares Food Pan-
try, packaged goodie bags for Ransom Street public housing residents, experienced the amaz-
ing work of Wine to Water, and thanked our local fire department.  Of course, there was plen-
ty of snacking thanks to the ample donations of the Rumple Women’s Circles, organized by 
Linda Mauldin.  The week culminated with the musical “Unselfie: Living Selfless in a Selfie 
World” which was presented to parents and then again to the congregation at worship on July 
28.  The line from the musical that seems to best sum up this fun, tiring, fantastic week in 
the life of Rumple is, “It’s not about thinking less of yourself; it’s all about thinking of yourself 
less!” 



Summer Missions – Child and Family Services 
 

Through the generosity of Rumple’s congregation, we have awarded grant funding to 10 local agencies 
that support children and families. In addition to this summer’s focus on child and family services, the 
Missions Committee actively coordinates many other endeavors to give support to those who desper-
ately need it. There are many programs and the need is great, so great that we’ve divided  them into 4 
categories or sub-groups!   

Local Hunger/Food Insecurity 
Healthcare/Housing/Trauma/Elderly 

Youth Care/ Education Needs 
Beyond Local Missions 

 
We invite you to join our team.  We meet every second Monday at 5pm in the church library.  Besides 
your active participation through goods drives, fundraisings, special offerings, and pledges - all crucial 
to our success; we welcome your ideas, expertise, and fellowship too.   
  
Food 4 Families Continues   
Thanks to the dedicated volunteers at Rumple and Blowing Rock C.A.R.E.S., food boxes are being dis-
tributed every two weeks to eleven Blowing Rock families this summer. This program helps families on 
free or reduced cost lunches during the school year by providing additional food during the summer 
months. There are many ways you can help with this effort. We still need non-food items to add to the 
food boxes such as shampoo, body wash, toothpaste, laundry and dish detergent. There is a bin in the 
church lobby for these Food4Families "extras".   Help is also needed to pack and deliver the boxes. 
Please contact Tracy Markland,  
marklandtracy@gmail.com 
 
Back2School  
July’s collection of composition notebooks was very successful!  
Thanks to all who helped our Watauga County students in need have the supplies they need to start 
the school year off right! 
 
Blowing Rock C.A.R.E.S.  1st Sunday Food Collection - August 4 
Blowing Rock C.A.R.E.S. is a food bank that helps provide basic non-perishable food to families and 
individuals in Watauga County. The Blowing Rock C.A.R.E.S. food pantry is open for clients on Mon-
days from 9 am to noon right here at Rumple. The August items of need are canned fruit (natural juic-
es or light syrup), canned vegetables (whole kernel & creamed corn, green beans, green peas, carrots, 
beets, mixed - no salt added if possible), soups (tomato, chicken and rice/veggies, beef and rice/
veggies, potato, vegetable), condensed milk, peanut butter (chunky & creamy), toilet paper. Please 
bring your items on August 4th or anytime during the month and place them in the shopping cart lo-
cated in the church lobby. 
 
Puerto Rico Mission Team Experiences, August 4 Our group who travelled to Puerto Rico to assist 
in much needed building repairs and maintenance has safely returned with stories to tell. Please plan 
to join them during the Sunday School hour on August 4 when they will share their experience with us 
in the Fellowship Hall.   
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Grandfather Home Sunday, August 11 Members from Rumple toured Grandfather Home in Banner 
Elk on Saturday, July 27.   Rumple was recognized as being part of a longstanding family of support 
over the past 101 years. The group learned about the current challenges facing today’s desperate 
youth and how the programming needs have changed in residential treatment since the early days 
when Edgar Tufts saw the need to house children. On August 11 we will hear from representatives 
from Grandfather Home when they join us for worship and we celebrate being a continual part of this 
important mission.    

Rumple on a Mission 

Concerns and Cares 

 

Prayers for Bonnie Ewing who lost her brother 

Warren Ellis in Baltimore, Maryland; Sherry Wil-
son on death of her father on 7/20; Barbara Bern-

stein (Friend of Leslie Novilla); Bob Young (Carolyn 
Nelson’s Brother); Jean Williamson; Susie Reyn-

olds; Jonathan Asbell (past accompanist); Gus Newton; Vicki Caw-

thorne; Margaret Townsend; Debbie Brenner's mother, Betty Kern; 
David Bartlett; Ruth George; Byron and Charleen Logan; Don 

Saunders;  Jim Burgess; Roger Broeker; Jim and Barbara 
Scott; Recie Craig; Bill and Pat Magruder; Erin Tobin, serving in US 
Army;  Drew Taylor, active duty with the Coast Guard; Sherry Marr, 

sister of Janice Burns;  Bettye Johnson, mother of Mark John-
son; Gus and Miriam Newton's son in law, David; Carol Capristo's 

mother, Ruby Vincent;  Jan McClure, Holly Bannan's moth-

er; Grover Gore; Leslie Novilla's friend, Meg Wagner; Stanley Coffey, 
son of Betty Coffey; Ellen and Al Smith, missionaries in Russia, 

Germany, and Belarus.   

AUGUST 

BIRTHDAYS 

1. Sandi Tinsley 

3.  Ann Williams 

4.  Ben O’Neal 

5. James Shore 

5.  Barbara Julien 

6.  Bruce Hill 

8.  Bonnie McLamb 

8.  Lisha Deal 

8.  BJ Tugman 

9.  Wilson Deal 

10.  Barbara Clark 

11.  Bill Mauldin 

12.  Teresa Lentz 

17.  Mike Mayfield 

20.  Rita White 

21.  Alice Salthouse 

22.  Rush Peace 

23.  Drew Dunn 

25.  Pat Coley 

26. Hariette Saunders 

27.  Bill Magruder 

31.  George Sudderth 

31.  Cyndie Tolbert 

Around Rumple 

Session Notes July 2019 

Kathy began the meeting with prayer. 

Emily Leonard offered devotions expressing how we experience transi-
tions as a church and in our own lives.  Our church is experiencing 
transitions through the ideas brought forth from the visioning team and 
focus groups.  Through it all God works with us.  She cited the transi-
tion in the Old Testament when Joshua took over for Moses from a pas-
sage in Exodus, and from Matthew 28 where Jesus states, “I am with 
you always even until the end of the age.” 

Kathy offered prayer for joys and concerns of our congregation and 
friends.   

A called Session meeting was approved for July 28th for the purpose of 
accepting new members to Rumple Church. 

Kathy expressed appreciation for the musicians/actors from the Lees 
McRae presentation of the Edgar Tufts play during our services on June 
30th.  

Our Duke Divinity intern, Camille Loomis thanked the congregation 
and Session for her time here and expressed how welcoming the church 
has been and how meaningful the experience has been in helping her 
progress towards her divinity degree.  She stated that Rumple was the 
perfect learning site and a model of a teaching church to demonstrate 
the hands and feet of Christ in our community. 

Session then heard reports from several committees. 

Having no further business, the meeting was dismissed with prayer.  

Respectfully submitted, 

Curt Salthouse, clerk 

Would you like to be added to Mary Lentz Prayer Chain email list?  

If you would like to be part of the email group who pray for those in need, email  

Mary (marylentz41@gmail.com) and let her know that you’d like to join the email 

list.  

mailto:marklandtracy@gmail.com
mailto:marylentz41@gmail.com


“Yahweh,” the God of the Israelites, whose name was revealed to Moses as four Hebrew consonants 
(YHWH) called the tetragrammaton, was at one point in history believed to be too sacred to utter. I 
can’t remember the source but another description of the word takes the opposite stance describing 
each breath we take as uttering God’s name (Yahweh): “Yah,” as we inhale or take air into our body, 
and “Weh,” as we exhale air from our body. Each breath, over 8 million breaths per year, testifies our 
utter dependence to God.  
 
Our breath, along with the wind has long been connected to the Holy Spirit. At the time of this writ-
ing, I’ve just returned from the annual conference of “The Hymn Society of the USA and Canada.” 
This year’s conference was held in Dallas, Texas. The theme of the conference was based on a hymn 
text by Thomas Troeger entitled, “Each Breath is Borrowed Air.” The hymn begins with this text: 
“Each breath is borrowed air, not ours to keep or own, and all our breaths as one declare what wis-
dom long has known.” Our very breath is a gift from God. But it isn’t a gift we can possess. Don’t be-
lieve me? Try holding it. Our body is hard wired to take a breath, and in very short order, release it. 
No sooner than we receive the gift, do we have to let it go, setting us up for our next. Our breath is the 
source of life. And just as one day we took our first breath, one day we will take our last breath. The 
gift of the breath and the Holy Spirit of God is the source of hymn texts.  
 
One such text is this month’s hymn; “Breathe On Me, Breath of God.” Edwin Hatch, the writer of this 
hymn, was a learned man. He taught at Oxford University in Great Britain and Trinity College in Que-
bec. His field of study was ecclesiastical history. Hatch’s lectures “On the Organization of Early Chris-
tian Churches” were presented at Oxford and translated into German by the noted theologian Har-
nack. Despite his resume, when it came to expressing his faith, Hatch was as simple and unaffected 
as a child. The hymn text, “Breathe On Me, Breath of God,” is filled with one-syllable words and ex-
presses a simple heartfelt prayer. Although the words Hatch chose were simple, he knew the meaning 
was profound. At man’s creation, “God breathed and man became a living being (Genesis 2:7). At our 
re-creation through Jesus, the breath of God brings spiritual life and power.”  
 
Let’s look at the text: 1. “Breath on me Breath of God, fill me with life anew, that I may love what 
Thou dost love, and do what Thou wouldst do.” The hymn calls on God to bestow the gift of breath. 
Not just any breath, but the breath of the Holy Spirit. Stanza one summons God to breathe His will 
into our lives. Giving us free will, God is well aware that our choices will not always be God’s will. 
With each breath we can choose to turn toward God or turn away. But as we live, let us move toward 
loving and doing that which God would have us do. 2. “Breathe on me, Breath of God, until my heart 
is pure, until with Thee I will one will, to do and to endure.” The second stanza goes beyond actions to 
ask for a pure heart and at the same time recognizing that this life will have moments to endure; mo-
ments to call, again, on God’s grace. 3. “Breathe on me, Breath of God, till I am wholly Thine, till all 
this earthly part of me glows with Thy fire divine.” Stanza three asks for enough breath to share God’s 
love with others. 4. “Breathe on me, breath of God, so shall I never die, but live with Thee the perfect 
life of Thine eternity.” (Edwin Hatch, 1835-1889) And, finally, stanza four calls on the power of the 
resurrection to overcome the power of death, overcome the loss of our breath, and finally to claim 
eternal life.  
 
As the Troeger hymn text at the beginning of this article states, “Each breath is borrowed air.” Life is 
as fleeting as our breath. We have each received life from God. All of our breaths are a testament to 
God’s grace. How we choose to live our lives is ultimately our choice. But God loves us and is as close 
as our breath. God will never leave us, even as we take this life’s final breath; God is there to begin 
our new life, the promise of eternal life. Thanks be to God (Yahweh). A-men. 
 
Dave 
     Thomas H. Troeger, “Each Breath is Borrowed Air” Above the Moon Earth Rises, (Oxford Press, Ox-
ford, United Kingdom). 
     William J. Petersen, Ardythe Petersen, The Complete Book of Hymns: Inspiring Stories About 600 
Hymns and Praise Songs (Tyndale House Publishers, Inc., Carol Stream, Illinois) 416.  

Hymn for August by Dave McCollum 
Rumple’s Newest Members  

AROUND RUMPLE 

John and Denise Green  
John and Denise joined Rumple on July 28, as full members.  They have been married for 

33 years and have been home owners in Blowing Rock since August 2015.   After, residing 

in Florida for the past 33 years, they decided to make Blowing Rock their permanent 

home.  John enjoys golf and is a member of the Blue Ridge Hiking Club.  They are both 

volunteers and the Blowing Rock Art & History Museum.  Also, they are currently volun-

teering at Rumples Food 4 Families mission. They look forward to become active members 

of the Rumple community.  

Lance Perry 
Lance joined Rumple in May as an affiliate member.  He was born in Cincinnati, Ohio and 

grew up in Franklin, OH.   He enjoys hiking, singing, playing the guitar, and traveling.  He 

is married to our pastor, Kathy Beach.  He is also a pastor, in the Disciple of Christ denom-

ination.  Currently, he serves as chaplain and Faith Liason for Caldwell Hospice here in the 

High Country.  He has two grown children.   

HOSPITALITY HOUSE DINNER 

Thanks to the generosity of many we provided a well received supper to our neighbors at Hospitality 
House. On Monday evening we experienced JOY and necklaces!  One resident presented to the ladies 
who served necklaces he made and another resident offered a beautiful blessing before our meal. Four 
Duke Divinity Interns joined in serving.  The fellowship we all shared will continue to bless us in our 
memories.  
 

 

Please join in thanking Kenton McCollum who served as Rumple’s Interim  
Director of Communications from May-July of this year. Kenton stepped  

in during a major staff transition and helped us keep in communication with 

work on the enews, bulletin, church webpage! Thank you Kenton!!  

 

Other Members will be introduced in September Slate and Stone. 



 
Quick reminder office hours are Monday thru Thursday from 9-4.  All communication needs to be sent 
to Jessica at office@rumplechurch.org.  Also please include all Slate and Stone info for next month by 
August 22 as well as any dates needed on church calendar.  

Locking Doors On Sunday Morning: In a continued effort to be mindful of our safety on Sunday 
mornings, the Session revisited our policy for locking doors on Sunday mornings at their April and 
May meetings.  During the first hymn on Sunday morning, the elder of the day will lock all of the out-
side doors to the main church building.  The only doors that will remain unlocked during worship at 
the main sanctuary doors and the outside door closest to the sanctuary, that offers access to the office 
reception area. If you need to leave the sanctuary on Sunday morning during worship, you may exit 
by the door to the left of the chancel or, at the back, through the main sanctuary doors.     
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If your community group has an event that you would like to promote, please leave a flyer  

with information in the church office. It can be displayed on our new Community board.  

This is our main place for communicating community-wide events. 

Around Rumple and In the Community 

CAMILLE’S CORNER 
 

 

Dear Rumple family, 

It is hard to put in to words the gratitude I feel for this summer experi-
ence. From sharing meals in your homes, praying together in Sunday 
worship, gathering around the table to discuss mission projects, and 
learning about High Country history, I have loved every day with you. 
Rumple is an extraordinary place. It is thrilling to be part of a church 
community where Sunday morning is a continuation of the week’s fel-
lowship, not the only occasion. When I sit in class this semester, I will 
be thinking of you all and remembering all the ways Rumple welcomes 
God’s peace and enacts God’s love to others. If Rumple welcomes a 
Duke intern next year, I may stash myself in their suitcase!  

Please stay in touch! You can reach me by phone: (703) 501-6425; by 
email: camille.loomis@duke.edu; or by snail mail (my favorite – I would 
love to be pen pals!): 506 N. Buchanan Blvd, #12, Durham, NC 27701.  

Thank you, again, for allowing me to share this summer with you. Mat-
thew and I plan to come visit this fall to enjoy the autumn foliage and 
cure our impending “High Country homesickness.” How long does the 
New River stay warm? I have to get one more river tubing trip in!  

I leave you with one of my favorite prayers, a traditional Gaelic blessing: 

May the road rise up to meet you. May the wind be always at your back. May the sun shine warm upon 
your face; the rains fall soft upon your fields. And until we meet again, may the God that loves us all 
hold you in the palm of His hand. Amen.  

With love, 
Camille  

mailto:camille.loomis@duke.edu

